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Dear Bayview Families, 
 

I just want to say a huge thank you to all of our 
parents and caregivers for standing by us during 
this year’s industrial action (strike days).  At this 
stage we don’t know what is going to happen 
moving forward, but please know we don’t like 
striking and causing you such inconvenience, 
but we are so incredibly grateful for your support!  
STAFFING 
Change is synonymous with education. As 
teachers we know that school is an ever-
changing place. This year we are very sad to 
farewell our fabulous Emma Harper who, as we 
have mentioned earlier, is going to work at 
Wairau Valley Special School. 
We will also be farewelling our lovely Rebekah 
Webb from Habitat 1. Rebekah has won a 
position at Long Bay Primary where she can 
walk to work each day (I blame petrol prices and 
Auckland traffic!). We will be farewelling these 
staff members on Friday 14th December at our 
farewell assembly. 
Next year we have the rest of our staff re-joining 
us with the addition of Ms Kirsten Stuckey who 
will be our classroom release teacher and our 
wonderful Mrs Amy Nicholas will be re-joining us 
after her travels in the UK and Europe! 
I feel very lucky to be fully staffed for the 2019 
school year as I know there are schools in our 
area still trying to fill vacancies! 
Team Bayview are so lucky to have such a 
positive and innovative group of teachers and 
support staff who go all out for Bayview kids. I 
know I feel very lucky to work alongside such a 
dedicated group of professionals. 
On 11th November Matthew and Danielle 
Willcocks welcomed a beautiful baby girl,  Hazel 
Erin Willcocks. Both mum and baby are doing 
well and Danielle is a natural mum! Hazel is the 
third baby addition to our whanau this year and 
we are absolutely thrilled for Dani and Matt. 
Our congratulations also go to Sarah Berquist as 
she has got engaged to Scott Baker, the man 
she left Bayview to be with. We wish Sarah and 
Scott a lifetime of happiness together! 
Amy Craddock paid us a surprise visit at 
assembly on the 16th Nov. It was lovely to see 
Amy and to hear how happy and settled she is in 
Christchurch. 
START DATES FOR 2019 
21 January – office open for stationery sales 
(but you can also do this on ezlunch) 
29/30 January – teacher only days for staff 
31 January – School starts for children 
6 February – Waitangi Day  
12 April – last day of term one 

I CARE AWARDS 
I thought it would be a good idea to explain a bit 
about our I C.A.R.E.  awards. Hopefully you 
already know that I C.A.R.E. stands for 
Citizenship, Attitude, Responsibility and 
Empathy. These are our core school values and 
these are what we look for and celebrate 
throughout the year with our token reward 
system. Every child has the ability to achieve an 
award. There are three levels to our I C.A.R.E., 
bronze, silver and gold. 
Bronze awards are given to students who 
consistently display the following values and 
dispositions: 
CITIZENSHIP 
I show respect; I encourage others; I am a role 
model; I use manners; I show kindness. 
ATTITUDE 
I am honest; I participate; I use positive body 
language; I demonstrate patience; I strive to do 
my best; I respect myself; I respect other people. 
RESPONSIBILITY 
I take responsibility for my own actions; I take 
responsibility for my learning; I am an active 
listener; I demonstrate initiative; I am responsible 
for my belongings. 
EMPATHY 
I understand that others may have different ideas 
or opinions; I listen to others; I think about 
feelings before I speak or act; I value differences; 
I am supportive towards others. 
Silver awards are given to students who 
consistently display all the bronze criteria and 
also give up their time regularly and consistently 
to volunteer for a range of tasks or teams. These 
could include crossing patrol, being a librarian, 
being in the envirogroup, being a member of the 
choir, and joining sports teams. 
GOLD awards are quite difficult to get as these 
awards are given to students who consistently 
display all bronze and silver criteria as well as 
actively trying to make our community a better 
place. Gold award winners are the children who 
use their own initiative to make a difference. 
We know we have fabulous children at Bayview 
School who show these criteria. Congratulations 
to all the students who are about to receive some 
of these awards.  
Please note if your child is receiving an 
award the school will make contact with you 
so you can be present at the appropriate 
ceremony. 
 
Nga mihi nui 
Di :) 

 

ONEPOTO CULTURAL 
FESTIVAL 

Tomorrow our school kapa haka 
group will be performing at the 
annual Onepoto cultural festival. 
This is held at Onepoto School, 
17 Fraser Ave Northcote. Our 
school is performing at 1.15pm 
on the outside stage. We hope 
some of you may have the 
opportunity to go and support 
our children. There will be food 
stalls so you can purchase some 
lunch if you would like and sit 
and watch Bayview and the 
others schools performing. 
A huge thank you to Whaea 
Carol and Whaea Aarani for 
tutoring this group and giving 
them the confidence to shine. 
 
 
 

Dates for diaries 
PIKORUA BRONZE I CARE 23/11 

ONEPOTO CULTURAL 
FESTIVAL 1.15pm 

23/11 

2019 NE enrolment day 28/11 

Junior athletics day 29/11 

KAUANUANU BRONZE I 
CARE 

30/11 

Library stocktake 3/12 

Interschool Athletics 6/12 

HARAKEKE BRONZE I 
CARE 

7/12 

Sports / volunteers 
prizegiving 9am 

10/12 

Parent thank you morning 
tea 10.45am 

10/12 

Y6 graduation 5.30pm 10/12 

BIG DAY IN 11/12 

Prizegiving 9.45am 12/12 

BOT mtg 6pm 13/12 

Farewell assembly 9am 14/12 

End of year reports sent 
home 

14/12 

Last day for 2018 finish 
12.30pm 

17/12 

School starts 2019 9am 31/1/19 
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School Notices 

Welcome to our new pupils: 

 

 
Viraaj Bedi 

 

We know you will all enjoy your time   
 

 
  

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies every 

Community News 
Friday from 9 a.m., and you are welcome 

to come and celebrate our successes and 

enjoy items put on by learning groups.   

The timetable is: 
 

23rd November      Pikorua Bronze ICare 

30th November      Kauanuanu ICare 

7th   December       Harakeke I Care 

14th December       Farewell Assembly 

 

Classrooms are in the following 

Professional Learning Groups: 

Pikorua  Habitats  4,5,13,15 

Kauanuanu Habitats  16,12,2,14 

Harakeke Habitats  6,8,9,1,17 

 

                                                             
 

Kings Of Bayview Presents 

Santa Claus Is Coming To Town 
 

Saturday 1st December 2pm – 5pm 

Bayview Community Centre 
 

No booking needed.  

Just come along and get a free photo 

Sign up for Guitar Lessons 
 

 A structured curriculum with 
quality lesson books 

 Free online lessons that back 
up what’s taught from lesson 
books 

 Working in partnership with 
your school 

 

Contact your teacher now 
 

John Casson  
Web: www.musiqhub.co.nz 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/jcguitarlessons/ 

YouTube: www.youtube.com/user/gumchum 
Mob: 022 604 8766 

Community News 

  

Open Day  
Saturday, 1st December 

9.30am - 10.30am 

 

Birkenhead College Gym 

Birkdale Road 

Birkdale 

 

Suitable for 5+years 

Pre-registration required please email: shorerhythmicnz.co.nz 

http://www.musiqhub.co.nz/
http://www.facebook.com/jcguitarlessons/
http://www.youtube.com/user/gumchum


 


